
 

1 
 

 
Reference: FOI.ICB-2324/452 
 
Subject: Dynamic Support Register Discharge planning Lead Commissioner 

I can confirm that the ICB does hold some of the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

Keyworker teams responsible for managing the Dynamic 
Support Register Discharge planning in relation to Section 3 
patients 
 
I am requesting the name of the lead commissioner and their 
contact details. 

At the current time, the Children and Young People’s Dynamic 
Support Register is ‘Health only’, populated by the Child and 
Adolescent Mental Health Service at Avon and Wiltshire Partnership 
Mental Health Trust (AWP), and shared monthly with the ICB. 
 
In line with the new NHS England CETR/DSR policy, a new all-age, 
BNSSG system-wide Dynamic Support Register (DSR) is in the 
process of being developed.  The Adult Commissioning Team at 
Bristol City Council are leading on this with the expectation that the 
new DSR will be live by April 2025.   
 
There is not a named Lead Commissioner within the ICB for the DSR 
at this time. 

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 20 March 2024 and has been approved for release by Rosi Shepherd, 
Chief Nursing Officer for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


